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Thank you… 
 

•  To everyone who attended our PBIS/Pyramid Model Literacy Event in November. We hope you came away 
with some social-emotional tools/strategies to use for your parental toolkits!! We had fun hosting and seeing 
your families! 
 

• To the parents who served on our PreK PTO Mini Grant Review Committee. This group reviewed and 
approved four grant submissions by a majority vote. This support will allow our current and future students to 
benefit from new purchases brought forward from the creative ideas of our staff to incorporate into their 
classrooms.  

 

Reminders 
 

• Public Preschool Outreach Events take place every District Early Release Day, which is also a No School 
Day for 4K/EC. In December, we will meet at the Children’s Museum in La Crosse from 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.. 
Note: There is not an Early Release Day in January 2024. 
 

• Children should wear their winter gear each day (coat, mittens, hats, boots (if snow), snow pants (if snow), 
etc.) since the weather has turned colder and additional snow will likely arrive soon. We do play outside most 
days, especially when the temperature is above zero.  
 

Mark Your Calendars 

• On December 11th, from 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., please join us at the Children’s Museum of La Crosse. As a 
reminder, any caregiver can bring your EC/4K child and other family members.  
 
 

• Winter Break/No School from Dec. 23 through Wednesday, January 1st. Classes will resume on Thursday, 
Jan. 2nd, 2025.  
 

Additional 4K/Early Childhood News   

•  With the holidays upon us, I came across an article with tips for parents that you may find useful. The article 
is at the end of this newsletter.  Hope you are able to take away a few key tips to make the season a very 
happy one! 
 
Have a wonderful Holiday Season, and Best Wishes for the New Year!       
~Sue Eitland 
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The Library Area is a very important part of your child’s classroom.  It’s 

where children gain the foundation for reading and writing.  It’s also a 

place where students can relax and enjoy the wonderful world of 

books.   

 

We encourage students to look at books, listen to recorded stories, 

retell stories, and “write” their own stories throughout the day.  

Sometimes children dictate stories to an adult, which we record for 

them.  

 

We read stories to the children every day.  Reading introduces new 

ideas, helps students learn how to handle problems that come up in 

life, and mostly encourages children to develop a love for books.  As 

children listen to us read, their own reading skills begin to develop.   

 

Here are some of the things we do as we read: 

• Look at pictures and ask: “What do you see?” 

• Encourage children to predict what will happen next: “What 

do you suppose will happen now?” 

• Encourage children to repeat words, rhymes, and phrases 

they’ve memorized. 

 

What You Can Do at Home  
Research has shown us the important role families play in helping 

children learn to read and write.  The single most important thing you 

can do is to read to your child every day.  When your child sits next to 

you as you read, he begins to connect books with good feelings.  Here 

are a few more things you can do with your child.  
 

• Encourage your child to talk about the stories you read. 

• Ask questions like, “I wonder what will happen next, or “I 

wonder why…” 

• Try to relate the story to something in your child’s life (“That 

looks just like Grandpa’s dog!”) 

• Visit the library and check out books that interest your child. 

• Give your child paper and pencils, pens, or markers and let 

him experiment with writing.   
 

If you would like some help choosing books, or guidance on how to 

read with your child, please let us know.  To keep your child’s home 

library well stocked, you can draw on the resources of your local public 

library.  When you take the time to read to your child every day, you 

are doing the very best thing to help your child grow up to be a 

successful reader.  
 

 

THE CREATIVE CURRICULUM INTEREST AREA:  CLASS LIBRARY 
 

 

 

The School District of 

Holmen has implemented a 

“green” approach for 

distributing flyers from 

community organizations, 

and has discontinued the 

process of sending paper 

flyers in your student’s 

backpack, unless they are 

school related.  The 

information is divided into 

three sections, by grade 

levels, and updated on a 

regular basis. 

 

Click on this link: 

https://www.holmen.k12.wi.

us/community/pre-k-

elementary-school-flier.cfm 

to be directed to the actual 

webpage which is housed in 

the COMMUNITY/ 

PARTNERS tab of the 

homepage. 

 

Note that most of these 

advertisements are not 

district publications (unless 

marked).  The District 

enables their online 

distribution as a community 

service to inform you of 

educational opportunities, 

activities and events 

available in our area.  

https://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/community/pre-k-elementary-school-flier.cfm
https://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/community/pre-k-elementary-school-flier.cfm
https://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/community/pre-k-elementary-school-flier.cfm


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Be Prepared for Inclement Weather or Emergencies 
 

As a reminder, The School District of Holmen utilizes a text 

message notification system to alert families and staff about 

emergencies, including school closings due to inclement weather.  

 

Additionally, we will communicate information regarding school 

closings or delays on the following platforms: 
 

1. District's Homepage: [www.holmen.k12.wi.us] 

2. Facebook Page: [https://www.facebook.com/ 

holmenschools]  

3. Instagram Page: [https://www.instagram.com/ 

holmenschooldistrict] 

4. Local Media Outlets: [WXOW, WKBT, WEAU, La Crosse 

Tribune] 
 

We encourage you to stay connected with us through these 

channels to receive timely updates on any changes to the school 

schedule due to inclement weather.  

 

The safety and well-being of our students and staff are our top 

priorities, and we want to ensure that everyone is prepared and 

informed during these situations.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to 

contact the District Office at, 608.526.6610. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
In case of inclement weather or other emergencies that may arise,  
you will receive communication from the district’s notification system in 
the form of a text message. You must have opted in to receive the 
message. 
 
You may also wish to check the following locations online for various 
types of communication: 
School District of Holmen website at www.holmen.k12.wi.us  
School District of Holmen Facebook Page 
Holmen Public Preschool Facebook Page 
 
The following radio and television stations will be kept informed of 
school cancellations and delays, as well. 

 

Radio stations:        
  
WQCC—FM CC 106.03 106.3 FM     
WLXR-FM Magic 105 104.9 FM     
WLFN-AM AM 1490 1490 AM 
WKBH-FM Classic Radio 100.1 FM 
WKBH-AM Relevant Radio 1570 AM 
WFBZ-FM ESPN  105.5 FM 

Please note:   

If there is a 2-hour school 
delay, the AM session of 
Early Childhood and 4K 
will be cancelled for the 
day, but the PM session 
will run as usual. 

If school is cancelled or 
there is an early release 
due to inclement 
weather, all Public 
Preschool activities and 
programs for the 
remainder of the 
day/evening will also be 
postponed. 

 

 
 

Wednesday, December 11th is a District Early Release Day. 

Therefore, EC/4K students will not have school!  Please join our 

staff at the Children’s Museum from 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.  

Explore the museum with your family and friends!  Engage your 

sense as you discover all that this interactive museum has to offer.  

Hope to see you there! 

 
 

http://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/


 

 

   

 

 

 
 

  

From the Health Office: 
Nurse: Emily Hanes BSN, RN 

  
When to Keep Your Child Home: 
1.  Any temperature of 100 degrees or higher requires exclusion from school.  If your child is requiring Tylenol or Ibuprofen 
to keep the fever down, they should stay home.  They should be fever free for at least 24 hours without the use of 
medication to maintain a normal temperature. 

2.  Cold symptoms serious enough to interfere with the child’s ability to learn.  

3.  If your child has diarrhea and/or vomiting, keep them home until their bodies have had time to recover.  Sometimes, 
children return too early and end up having a relapse or infecting more students.  

4.  Coughing that causes difficulty breathing, moderate to severe chest pain and/or vomiting. 

5.  Headache severe enough to interfere with learning. 

6.  Abdominal pain accompanied by elevated temperature, vomiting, or diarrhea. 

7.  Sore throat serious enough to interfere with swallowing or accompanied by a fever or rash.  

8.  Pink eye-if fever present, behavior changes or unable to avoid touching the eyes. 

9.  Certain bacterial conditions which are prescribed an antibiotic, such as strep throat and impetigo, require a student to be 
on the antibiotic for 24 hours prior to returning to school. 

10. Unknown rash. 

Vision Screenings:    The Lion’s club was here for vision screenings in October. If any issues were found, you would have 
already been contacted. In kindergarten, your student will receive both a hearing and vision screening. 

 

 

Winter Fun 

It is important for kids to stay active in the winter months and to get some fresh air.  Safety is a priority.  Be 

aware of the winter terrain.  Wear a helmet when skiing, snowboarding, snowmobiling, and sledding.  

Always dress appropriately for the weather and be aware of changing weather conditions.  Get outside 

and enjoy winter! 

10 Winter Activity Ideas:   

1.  Go sledding 

2.  Build a snowman 

3.  Search for animal tracks 

4.  Shovel snow 

5.  Try snowshoeing 

6.  Make a snow golf course in your backyard and play 

7.  Take advantage of a friend’s offer to go ice fishing, skating, skiing, etc. 

8.  Make a snow sculpture 

9.  Build a fort 

10. Make snow angels 

 

Dress for the Weather 

• Wear several layers of loose fitting, lightweight warm clothing rather than one layer of heavy clothing. 

The outer layer should be tightly woven and water repellent. 

• Mittens are warmer than gloves. 

• Wear a hat. Most of your body heat is lost through your head.  

• Cover your mouth with a scarf to protect your lungs. 

• Keep dry. Change wet clothing to prevent a loss of body heat. 

 



 

The Importance of Learning Early Concepts 

Basic concept development is important for early school success.  Concepts 

typically need to be taught.  It is important to use concept words in everyday conversations and 

situations.  Concepts follow a developmental timeline.  The following is a list of concepts by the 

age when they should be understood: 

 

2-3 years old:  in, on, under, off, up, down, soft, heavy, big, tall, red, and all 

 

3-4 years old:  up, top, in front of, in back of, next to, around, hard, light, same, little, blue, 

yellow, green, brown, orange, white, pink, purple, empty, full, more, and less 

 

4-5 years old:  beside, bottom, forward, backward, down, low, behind, between, above, below, 

different, short, fat, thin, small, long, high, low, each, any, every, none, enough, and wide 

 

5-6 years old:  ahead of, first, last, inside, over, around, through, middle, between, nearest, 

farthest, old, young, thick, not many, few, several, most, widest, whole, early, and late 

 

Liz Dahlen and Caitlin Mosel 

Speech/Language Pathologists 

Holmen Public Preschool 

  

Pyramid Model - Second Step Social Curriculum Strategies for School AND Home 
 
All 4K students are learning the Second Step social curriculum in their class.  This is a series of 

lessons that teach specific social skills that are age appropriate, such as listening, following 

directions, identifying and naming feelings, managing strong feelings, joining in play and 

thinking of solutions when there is conflict.  One of the lessons each week uses puppets to 

act out scenarios and the children can help the puppets figure out how to use strategies to 

solve their problems.  It is often easier for children to identify what others should do before 

they are able to react appropriately in the moment.  You and your child could create and 

name a puppet to use at home.  Have the puppet help act out a problem your child might 

be having and have your child help the puppet work out what they should do. 

 

Some other specific strategies your child will be learning in this curriculum include the 

following: 

•  Belly breathing is taught as a way to help children calm themselves when they are 

feeling strong emotions.  A good way to practice this is to have your child lay on the 

floor with a stuffed animal on their stomach and work on breathing in and out and 

watching the animal go up and down.   

• They also practice using “attentoscopes” which is making pretend binoculars with 

their hands to focus their attention on what they should be focusing on.   

• Additionally, a focus is working on naming their feelings when they get upset by 

placing their hands on their stomach, belly breathing and saying “Stop.  I feel 

________”, this is something you can model for your kids when little upsets like spilling a 

glass of milk happen to you at home!   
 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 
 

  



 

 
  



 

 

 
 


